Paula W. Foley
Regulatory Affairs Counsel
) 5 Wall Street

Burlington, MA 01803
781-362-5713 Tel.
COMMUNICATIONS™ 781-362-1313 Fax

pfoley@onecommunications.com

Via Overnight Delivery and Electronic Mail
September 3, 2009

Debra Howland

Executive Director

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10

Concord, NH 03301

Re:  Verizon New England Inc. and FairPoint Communications, Inc. —
Joint Application for Approvals Related to Verizon’s Transfer of
Property and Customer Relations to Company to be Merged With
and Into FairPoint Communications, Inc.,

DT 07-011

Dear Ms. Howland:

On July 28 and 30, 2009, Staff and parties conducted a technical session in the nature
of a deposition in accordance with secretarial letters issued by the Commission on July 21
and July 24, 2009. Parties were invited to provide comments and recommendations for
further action by September 3, 2009.

By this letter, One Communications indicates its support of the attached CLEC Key
Issues/Recommendations (attached as Attachment 1) which were jointly drafted and
endorsed by fourteen Maine, New Hampshire, and Vermont CLECs. The CLEC Key
Issues/Recommendations were provided to FairPoint at a Transition Workshop held in
Vermont in Docket No. 7270 on August 10, 2009. FairPoint’s response to the CLEC Key
Issues/Recommendations is attached as Attachment 2 (without the attachments to the original
filing).

Although FairPoint does make some commitments in its response, FairPoint is
reluctant to work with CLECs on a number of the recommendations. Therefore, One
Communications requests that the Commission require FairPoint to comply with all the
CLEC recommendations contained in Attachment 1.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. Thank you.

Respectfully submitted,
\P ST )
Paula W. Foley
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